MIAMI-DADE

Memorandum
Date: September 23, 2019 |
To: Gary Hartfield, Division Director, Small Business Development Division

Internal Services Department

From: Joanne Menoher Case, Manager, PROS Contracts Administration
Parks, Recreation and Open Spaces Department

Subject: Hurricane Irma — West Bridge Bicycle-Pedestrian Underpass Fence Replacement
Project# 422003-19-003

We respectfully request that you consider our recommendation for a SBE-Cons No-Measure.
General Description of Work:

CONTRACTOR shall review all documents, specifications, plans and scope of work provided by Miami-
Dade County Parks, Recreation, and Open Spaces Department for Hurricane Irma West Bridge
Bicycle-Pedestrian Underpass Fence Replacement. Replace the fence line located along the underside
of the West Bridge (#874541), multi-use pedestrian and cyclist pathway. The existing chain link fence
was damaged during Hurricane Irma, is outdated and deteriorated. This project is to remove the
existing 280 foot fence, install new 280 feet of pedestrian/bicycle railing, 48-inch height aluminum, on
top of the seawall cap, per current FDOT standard 2019-2020 edition, Index 515-062. The scope
includes: Remove existing chain link fence and posts on top the seawall cap/bulkhead; Repair
damaged concrete surface due to fence and post removal; Submit pedestrian/bicycle railing shop
drawings with back-up calculations, signed and sealed by Contractor's engineer for Department's
review and acceptance; Prepare seawall cap, new anchor bolts; Install railing on top of the seawall cap
along the route;

Estimated Total Value: $49,450.00

Project Criteria:

This project contains Federal Grant monies that require the following:
e Full and open competitive bidding
* No State or Local Government Geographical Preferences
» Responsible Wages are applicable for this funding;

An analysis of the CSBE Program Ordinance 97-52, amended and 1.0 3-22 has been conducted and
the Department suggests a SBE-Cons No-Measure due to the Federal requirements contained in the
funding guidelines. The Department further suggests using the 7360 contract to be able to conform to
Federal requirements.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.



